August 16, 2015 Roads Water and Sewer Report

ROADS: Many of the roads in town have areas in need of patching and repair. We should do any areas that might be impacted by a harsh winter soon. At this time we do not have a snow removal contract.

WATER: Water samples have been submitted for testing as required. The boil order is in effect. consumer complaint by Dennis Jamason.

Mr. Rose was extremely helpful in getting us to where we are in:

(a) following the County Health mandate

(b) informing us about the available loan/grant for which we might be eligible

(c) introducing us to Catherine Hansford as a grant writer

(d) introducing us to Acumen Eng to provide the needed engineering

(e) being available to Mike Smith for advice and coaching in his licensing procedure It is unconscionable that that this man would feel the need to terminate his relationship with us because of a single disgruntled individual.

Catherine Hansford contacted me and requested a meeting with Pete Stamas of the SRF to give him a tour of our system. At that time he informed us that the loan/grant was now subject to an amendment that would make it a grant.

The RED flag was placed on 8-15-2015 when tank levels fell to 10 feet.

A better system of informing everyone needs to be developed .

I consulted with Mike Smith and recommended a bucket test at the spring.

Karen Seelhoff, Jerry Stinson, Roger Baldwin, Peter Fike, Mike Smith and I met with the Environmental Health Department in Nevada City on Friday 8-14-2015 at their request to assure them that we would continue the work being done under their mandate.

SEWER: Samples were taken and submitted for testing as required.

I received an email from Rob Tucker at Regional Water Quality requesting a paperless connection.

Power meters were read and recorded and the information forwarded to the Board for billing.

Chuck Grooms

R/W/S

Amended FPOA Board 8-19-2015